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Reading 1 
Responsorial Psalm 

Reading II 
Gospel  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                         FOOD FOR THE WEEK 
 
Zechariah 12.10-11  
My soul thirsts for you, O Lord my God 
Galatians 3.26-29 
Luke 9. 18-24 
 
"All of you are one in Jesus Christ." This is the new Christian life and reality: being baptized into the 
crucified and risen Christ and welcomed into a new community. It is the same path for all of us, no 
matter how different we are from each other. 
In what way does this challenge me? Do I live this out in my family, in my community, in my 
workplace? 
 

 
MASSES 

Saturday  June 29 St. Malachy @ 7:00 p.m. All Parishioners of St. Malachy & OLV. 
 

Sunday  June 30  OLV @ 9:00 a.m. Bob Dunning by Maureen 
Jean Paul Robitaille  (1st. Anniversary) by OLV Society. 
Genevieve Constantin by Ron Constantin and family. 
 

  
REFLECTIONS ON READINGS, 12TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
 When Bishop Paul Marchand, SMM, (of the Timmins Diocese) died suddenly a couple of years ago, he 
left behind notes showing what the diocesan priority would be for the new year: “Jesus is … for me.”  Today’s 
readings lead us to reflect on this very statement and contemplate anew who Jesus is in our lives. 
 Jesus’ question to Peter – “Who do you say that I am?” – asks more than “What is my name?”  Jesus 
beckons Peter to reflect on who he is to Peter.  This calls for reflection on Peter’s part and goes beyond 
pondering Jesus’ reputation.  The scriptures assign Jesus many titles and each one evokes a different facet of 



the Son of God.  At times in our lives, we may call upon Jesus as Shepherd, Healer, Brother or Counsellor to 
guide and sustain us. 
 In the second reading, Paul reinforces the grace of our baptism, affirming that through our baptism, we 
have put on Christ.  This Christ whom we ‘wear’ identifies us – and who will people say that we are?  Our new 
identity in baptism calls us to follow Christ with hearts open to the needs of others and to the many opportunities 
in our days to live in the salvation of God. 
 As we journey through our week, let us pause and reflect on Bishop Marchand’s statement, “Jesus is … 
for me” and on Jesus’ question, “Who do you say that I am?” 
 

Article found in Living with Christ 
 
SUNDAY CELEBRATION OF THE WORD  
 In April, parishioners received a copy of the Archbishop’s letter regarding Sunday Celebration of the 
Word.  Archbishop Durocher was urging each parish to identify at least two people who would be recognized as 
suitable to conduct Sunday Celebrations of the Word.   
 A French-language training session was held in April.  Archbishop Durocher had suggested in his letter 
that if parishioners were comfortable enough, they could attend the French language session, and Linda 
Cameron from OLV attended the training session.   
 Archbishop Durocher will be providing the English-language training in the fall.  He has formally asked all 
the parishes in the English zone to provide the names of two people to attend this training. Anyone interested in 
attending this session should contact  
Linda Cameron at 819-986-8901. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
WORLD YOUTH  DAY 
 
Eleven young adults from our diocese are preparing themselves to attend World Youth Day  in Rio de 
Janeiro.  
 
The World Youth Day, held annually in the dioceses of the world, provides every 2 or 3 years an 
international meeting of young people with the Pope, which lasts about a week. The latest edition of the 
International Youth Day held in August 2011 in Madrid, Spain brought together more than 190 
countries. The XXVIII World Youth Day will be held from July 23-28, 2013 in the city of Rio de Janeiro 
and has as its motto "Go and make disciples of all nations" (Mt 28, 19). 
 
Three of the eleven young adults are from Buckingham and are parishioners at  
St. Luc’s Parish. The three young individuals who plan to attend are 21, 20 and 16 years of age and 
are from same family. Incredibly, these young adults are from the Tremblay family of 14 children.  
 
To help them in their fund-raising, local parishes have been asked to allow the groups’ representatives 
to say a few words about this trip. Presentations have already been made at local churches (Masson, 
Angers, Buckingham, and 
La Salette) and OLV has been asked to participate as well – we have scheduled this presentation for 
Sunday, July 7th.  Following a short presentation made at the end of the celebration, they will be 
available at the church entrance with baskets and people can add something if they wish as they leave.  



This is also the first Sunday of the month at OLV, with coffee and refreshments served in the church 
hall.  The young adults will join this fellowship and be available to answer any questions. 
 
 
PILGRIMAGE OUR LADY OF KNOCK SHRINE – AUGUST 11, 20 13. 
 
The Presider will be Reverend Father John Walsh, S. T.L. S.S.L. (Montreal, Quebec) 
 
The Contact Persons are:  

FR. Gyanprakash Topno- (819) 986-3763 
Mrs. Ellen Butler -     (819) 986-3860 
Mrs. Jean Dunnigan -     (819) 986-8763 

EMAIL: mayopilgrimage@gmaiI.com 
   FAX: (819) 961-3159 
 
139TH ANNUAL PILGRIMAGE TO ST-ANNE-DE-BEAUPRE AND T O CAP-DE-LA-MADELEINE:   
From the Dioceses of Ottawa, Gatineau, Pembroke, Mont-Laurier, and Alexandria/Cornwall on August 10-11, 2013 . Our 
weekend celebrant is Bishop Paul Lortie, Diocese of Mont-Laurier. For information please contact: Mike Budge at 613 224-
8110. 
 
THE SECOND ANNUAL ARCHBISHOP’S OPEN DIOCESAN CHARIT Y FUND-RAISER 

You are invited to the 2nd Archbishop’s Open to be held September 5, 2013 at the Kingsway Park Golf Club. 
You may book your foursome now by completing the registration form available in the Secretary’s office. All profits 

from this event will be reinvested in our community to support organizations and associations who rely on our help to 
accomplish their mission with the poor and the needy. Please make your check out to the Archdiocese of Gatineau and 
return it with your completed registration form. 

Thank you for your continued support of the Church’s mission.  
 
OUR LADY OF KNOCK SHRINE MEETING: The next meeting will be held on June 25,  7:00 p.m.  at the 
Church. 
 
                                            
THE LADIES OF COUNTRY CLUB 2000  will be hosting their dessert & coffee evening on July 26th from 6:00 to 
9:00 p.m. at the Long Lake Pavilion. You may wish to reserve this date on your calendar to come and meet your 
neighbors and enjoy the desserts, especially the biggest treat of all, pies, pies, and more pies. Everyone is 
welcome.  
 
 

 

 
 
 

WEEKLY RECEIPTS OLV ST. MALACHY 

June 15-16-2013 (Sunday) 640.00 $318.00 


